
UINTAH MIDDLE SCHOOL  
COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

December 1, 2020 
 
ATTENDING:     ABSENT: 
Christy Nerdin (Principal)     
Jennifer Anderson       
Brandon Aycock  
Jessica Christensen  
Megan Hall 
Heather McKee 
Marissa Mills 
Evonne Guzzle (Teacher)  
 
Jeni Gudac (Counselor)  
     
Approval of Minutes 
The meeting was opened by Evonne Guzzle with a second from Marisa Mills.  
Time was then turned over to Christy Nerdin.  A motion was made by Megan Hall 
to approve the minutes as they were written.  Marisa Mills seconded.  The motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
Trust Lands Plan Review 
Christy Nerdin showed the plan for this year and what has been spent so far.  She 
shared the Goals and Action Steps.  (see attached)  
Christy explained the need for Corina Sam (Math aide) and Rebekah Jones 
(Instructional Coach) and the difference they are making.  See the Correlative 
Data in the attachment. 
 
Academic Update 
Christy Nerdin gave a handout. (see attached) The handout showed the Uintah 
Middle School’s Digital Citizenship Plan and what the school is doing to meet this 
requirement.  Because of Covid-19 we are not gathering the students in large 
groups, so they will be shown a Netsmartz Video instead of the assembly we 
normally get.   Teachers have been trained to use Lanschool to see each student’s 
device and what is being accessed.  The teachers also have the ability to limit 
what may be accessed. 



Lexia is an adaptive program that the advisory classes are using.  Christy showed 
the data from this program.  This program has only been used for two years.  The 
elementary schools are now using it, +so we expect to see even better results in 
the future. 
 
Counselor Items 
Jeni Gudac told the council how 8th grade students are registering right now for 
9th grade.  After the counselors finish up with 8th grade, they plan to visit the other 
schools and talk to the 5th graders about what to expect next year.  
 
Patron Input 
Marissa Mills told how much she appreciate everyone at the Uintah Middle 
School.  She shared how much the postcards that her student received meant. 
Heather Mckee wanted to know if the plan the High School announced that had 
student choosing whether to attend class online or in the classroom was 
something that the Middle Schools were going to do.  This is just something the 
High School is trying.  All the parents in the room voiced their concerns about it.  
Mrs. Nerdin will share the concerns they had if the High School or the district ask 
for input. 
Jessica Christensen said that she does not understand where to go for information 
in Canvas.  She thought a link would be helpful. 
Jessica also said that some classes say work must be submitted by 4:00.  The bus 
to Lapoint does not even get the kids home until about 4:00.  The principal said 
she would follow up with this.  It could be a default that needs to be changed. 
 
Marissa made a motion was made to adjourn.  Heather seconded it.  The meeting 
ended at 3:28.  February 9th will be the next meeting. 
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